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May 2021 

 
CHURCH LAWTON 

 

Church Lawton School, Cherry Tree Avenue, Church Lawton, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire. ST7 3EL 

Email: admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk | T: 01270 877601 

Principal: Mr Paul Scales 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, as always we are speeding through the terms and are fast approaching our 

final term of the year.  The half term break is soon upon us and a warm and sunny welcome (don’t look 

at the weather forecast) to the Whitsun newsletter from Church Lawton. I was hoping that we would 

have a settled period of weather as we move into this half term break, but it would appear that our  

climate is determined to show all weathers; we have had snow, hail, fog, thunderstorms, patchy rain and 

smattering of blue skies and sunshine, I can only hope the weather settles for prolonged sunny periods 

as we move into the next half of the summer term.  

 

We have had a most interesting start to 2021 and although we have moved towards step 3 of the  

national lockdown easement from Monday 17th May we must, please, keep to our secure Covid systems 

which includes twice weekly Lateral Flow Testing for all staff and secondary aged students.  We all  

remain hopeful for further easement as we potentially move to step 4, but a number of important factors 

must be met before this occurs. 

 

This half term has been busy and extremely productive in terms of upper secondary and post 16  

students completing their GCSE mock exams.  Both students and staff are ensuring that the necessary  

information is ready for final submission to the exam’s boards by June 28th.  I have been extremely 

proud of the appreciation and understanding shown by all other students in the school in ensuring that 

areas around exams are quiet and noise free and which have allowed their peers the ability to  

concentrate and do their very best. 

 

Reaseheath College 

Students in our Key Stage 4 groups have continued to attend Reaseheath College in order to complete 

their studies within a range of subjects from Car Mechanics, Bricklaying and Plastering and Equine  

studies.  The students have all worked tremendously hard. My sincere thanks to the staff at Reaseheath 

for their tutoring and to our staff who accompany and support these programmes. 

 

Adventure Learning 

We have been very fortunate to have been able to start exploring the local and wider community again, 

resuming our Adventure Learning programme at Clip and Climb.  Students have faced a variety of differ-

ent challenges each visit, some have personal  

challenges to climb higher than before, others overcoming their fear of heights.  The children are getting 

some unique experiences and have very wide smiles when they return from these adventures. 

 

Please remember  

As we move into the final Summer Term with the changes and challenges of restrictions being lifted, I 

will take this opportunity to remind you all of the following: 

 

What to do if your child develops symptoms of COVID 19  

If you or your child develops symptoms of COVID-19, they must not come to school and should remain 

at home for at least 10 days from the date when the symptoms appeared. Anyone with symptoms will be 

eligible for testing and this can be arranged via https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test or by 

calling 119.  

 

 

mailto:admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test%20or%20by%20calling%20119
https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test%20or%20by%20calling%20119
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Welcome from Paul Scales, continued: 

 
 

Symptoms  

The most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are recent onset of:  

1. a new continuous cough  

2. a high temperature  

3. a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)  

 

For most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness.  

If your child does develop symptoms, you can seek advice from the nhs.uk website at https://

www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirussymptoms/.  If you 

are concerned about your child’s symptoms, or they are worsening you can seek advice from NHS 111 

at https://111.nhs.uk/ or by phoning 111. 

 

How to stop COVID-19 spreading  

There are things you can do to help reduce the risk of you and anyone you live with getting ill with 

COVID-19  

Do  

1. wash your hands with soap and water often – do this for at least 20 seconds  

2. use hand sanitiser gel if soap and water are not available  

3. wash your hands as soon as you get home  

4. cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze  

5. put used tissues in the bin immediately and wash your hands afterwards Further Information  

 

Further information is available at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/  

 

Can I remind parents and carers that if your child has to self-isolate due to Covid19 Symptoms that class 

and subject teachers will ensure appropriate materials are uploaded onto Google Classroom.  All  

students have a Google Classroom log in and have been accessing and using Google Education Suite 

at school.   Should be incur any issues please email admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a restful and relaxing break, and we look forward to 

seeing you back on Monday 7th June 2021. 

 

 

Paul Scales  

Principal 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirussymptoms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirussymptoms/
https://111.nhs.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
mailto:admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk
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Here are some of the topics for each class for after the May Half term holidays so 
you can begin some preparations, research or visits to the library if you wish over 
the holidays.  

Karen Woodall, Deputy Principal  

 

Class Subject and topic area. 

Churchill 
& Franklin 
Primary 

Topic – Summer and Martin Waddell Books such as Owl Babies. 
History – Technology. Then and Now 
Science – Animals and Humans, Senses, balancing, touch, hard and soft. 

Hawking 
Middle School 

English - Percy Jackson- adverts, persuasive writing, character studies and writing in the 
style of. 
Maths- Division. Fractions, decimals and percentages. 
Science - Dissolving and Separating Mixtures 
RE - Jerusalem- its significance to 3 world religions (Judaism, Islam and Christianity) 
Food Tech is making our own lunch so linked to life skills. 
PSHE- Emotions 

Thompson and  
Darwin 
Middle School 
 

Maths – Shapes - NETS of 3D shapes, Directions, co-ordinates, degrees and angles,  
Money- investigations into budget and value. 
English - Percy Jackson- adverts, persuasive writing, character studies and writing in the 
style of. 
Science - Dissolving and Separating Mixtures 
RE - Jerusalem- its significance to 3 world religions (Judaism, Islam and Christianity) 
Food Tech is making our own lunch so linked to life skills. 

English Epsilon – Continuing with ‘Lord of the Flies’ 
Delta – continuing with ‘Treasure Island’ 
Gamma -  Explaining Texts 
Omega – Writing the World 
Theta – Shakespeare – ‘Macbeth’ 
Pi – Non-Fiction Exam topic: The Natural World 

Science KS3 - Delta, Gamma and Epsilon – Light, Separating Mixtures, Metals and Non Metals unit, 
Acids and Alkalis, Earth Structure and Gravity. 
KS4 - Pi, Theta and Omega: Physics - Atomic Structure, Forces, Waves, Magnetism and  
Electromagnetism. 

Maths Gamma – Averages & Spread, Nets & Scale Drawings 
Delta/Epsilon – Transformations , Circles 
Omega – Averages & Spread, Probability 
Theta – Revision & Functional Skills Practise (Y11 +) / Statistical Measures,  
Construction & Loci (Y10s) 
Pi – Evidence building, revision and recap 

Food Tech GCSE & BTEC groups – Home cooking skills, evidence for exam submissions. 
KS3 – Home cooking skills. 
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Topics continued. 

 

Karen Woodall, Deputy Principal  

 

Class Subject and topic area. 

Life skills KS3 – Personal hygiene, personal safety and independent living skills. 
KS4 - Enterprise and Fundraising. Theta – Basic cooking skills 

Media Studies Varied tasks: Resubmissions for BTEC work. 

Computer Sci-
ence 

GCSE and Entry Level Revision. 
STEM Project 

Careers Money and Work 

PE Variety of sports - Invasion Games 

KS3 Geography Weather and climate change 

KS3 RE Continuing with Islam and then looking at Judaism (as requested by the pupils). 

KS3 History Continuing with World War 1, Suffragettes and moving on to World War 2. 

KS3 ICT New skills using Google slides and Google Sheets 

Art and Design. Unit 3. Based around researching and creating ideas for a local Street festival. 

PSHE Day Secondary Friday 11th June - Lifestyles and Well-Being. 

Adventure 
Learning 

Middle and Primary – Thursdays at Sandbach Gymnastics. 
Primary – Swimming – Fridays. 
Secondary Adventure Learning, week beg 12th July - activity to be confirmed. 
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  Further Information 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

              

              IMPORTANT — Please read  
 

Attendance 
 

Please telephone school by 8.30 a.m. every morning your child is  
absent, and state the reason for the absence.  Where possible, please 
make any Doctor, Dentist or Medical appointments either before or  
after school hours.  If appointments are during the school day please 
send in a copy of your appointment card or letter to the school office, 
thank you.  
 
 

Personal & Emergency Contacts and Medical Information  
 

Please keep school up to date with any new: 

 email address 
 telephone numbers 
 emergency contact details 
 medical changes 
 changes in medication 

School Calendar  -  Term Dates 2020-2021  

  

  

 

 
 

Half Term 31st May 2021—4th June 2021 

Summer Term 7th June 2021—16th July 2021 

School Photos              Tuesday 8th June 2021 

 
 

Free School Meals    
 

Even if you’re not sure whether you are eligible or 

not, we urge you to check, as not only will it benefit 

your child, it also benefits school. 
 

Whichever local authority you reside in, you can check your 
eligibility by contacting Cheshire East Local Authority:  

 

Email: freeschoolmeals@cheshireeast.gov.uk   
 

Telephone: 0300 123 5012 
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PLEASE KEEP SCHOOL UPDATED ON  
YOUR CHILD’S MEDICAL CONDITIONS , INCLUDING ALLERGIES. 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 

 

Summer Term Menus can be found below.    

We will be returning to school on Monday 7th June on week 1.  Meals cost £2.25 or are free if 
your child is entitled to free school meals (see page 5). 
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Safeguarding         

 

What is your child doing online? 
 

 

 

Please check your children’s devices often.  
This includes consoles and tablets. 
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Sports and Sensory Field 

We are very excited to be able to start using our new outdoor gym equipment which was 
installed last week. We have purchased equipment to cater for all age ranges (3 pieces  
of junior equipment and 4 pieces of senior equipment suitable for Secondary aged pupils 
through to adults). The equipment will therefore benefit all pupils and will enrich our PE 

lessons as well as being made available at break times. I’m sure you will agree that the 
equipment is a wonderful further enhancement to our Sports and Sensory Field.
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Churchill 
 
 

 

In English we have been using pictures to help  
us compose  and write  our own sentences  
and extending them by using the word ‘and’. 

 

In Maths we have been focusing on  
subtraction using different methods to count 
back and find the answer to different sums. 

 

 
 

 

   
   
  

 

 

 

 

 

In Science we have been learning 
about plants and growing cycles. 
Churchill class have looked at parts 
of a plant and have been planting 
seeds to watch them grow.  

 
 

Other lessons have included a transport theme in Art & DT, hockey in PE, the Beach in Topic and 
Clip and Climb in Adventure Learning. 
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In Franklin we have been learning about money in Maths, understanding currency and values. We have 
been using real life problems to understand addition and subtraction. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Franklin 

We have been team building 
in class playing turn based 
games and improving our 
sharing with friends. 

We have enjoyed growing cress and  
sunflowers in class and have been 
measuring their progress. I wonder which 
sunflower will grow the tallest? 

We have experimented 
with celery, watching  
coloured water draw up 
into the leaves. We have 
learnt about plant  
structure including roots 
and leaves. 

Everyone in Franklin has enjoyed Adventure Learning at Clip 
and Climb.  We have tried really hard to overcome some of 
our worries and each week we climb a little bit higher! 
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Middle School 
Thompson, Darwin & Hawking 

Both Hawking and Darwin 
have welcomed new students 
into their classrooms this 
term. They are settling in  
really well! 

In English this term Middle School have been exploring 
the book Percy Jackson the Lightning Thief. We are 
also writing newspaper articles about this topic.  

In Maths, Hawking class have been working on the 4 
operations of number and place value. Whilst  
Thompson and Darwin are working on algebra, data, 
graphs and roman numerals.  

In Creative we have had an exciting paper cup car tournament.  
All classes displayed great sportsmanship! 

 
In Science Hawking class have been  
researching space and the planets. 

In Food Tech we have been learning 
which recipes we could incorporate eggs 
and potatoes into. The children have  
chosen some yummy recipes like scotch 
eggs. 
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Middle School 
Thompson, Darwin & Hawking 

In Humanities all Middle School have 
been learning about Jerusalem. We have 
looked at its location and main attractions. 
We are also learning about the different 
religions in Jerusalem. 

This half term the children have been enjoying 
Clip and Climb for Adventure Learning. 

The children in Middle School have also been 
having some interventions which is helping 
them with their learning. 

Middle School also had fun with a creative  
session outside painting with their hands and 
feet. 

Thompson and Darwin have been researching 
animal cells, plant cells and looking through a 
microscope in Science 
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Cadbury Form 
Summer Term in Cadbury.  

We have had a bit of a change around in lower secondary this half term and we have introduced a 
new form group called Attenborough. We said farewell to some of our Cadbury form members who 
have now moved a few doors up the corridor. Gone but not forgotten!   

Now that  everyone is back in school, we have been able to settle into school routines again. 

In German we have been watching the film ‘Das Wunder von Bern’ (the miracle of Bern) in German 
with English subtitles . Through this we have been learning about post-war German history and  

culture as well as learning the language for different family  
members and their characteristics. 

In Life Skills Gamma and Delta groups have been looking at how to 
catch a bus and how to read a timetable. We have also been  
learning how to sew on a button and how to use a range of cleaning 
equipment. I am sure you all have  
sparkling clean homes as a result of 
this ! 

In Science the Gamma and Delta 
groups have started learning about solids, liquids and gases. They 
have been able to provide lots of interesting facts about particles and 
the density of different objects. 

Delta is studying the book ’Treasure Island’ in English and have been 
discussing the characters as they unfold in the story.   
 
Gamma have been working on their comprehension skills and have enjoyed working with our new 
additional English teacher, Miss Owens.  
 
In Geography we have moved on to learning about the weather. We made our own rain gauges 
and put them out on the MUGA to measure how much rainfall there was in a week. The recent 
downpours have aided our research.  

 

Students have continued to show their Maths skills in algebra this half 
term. We have also welcomed Mr Shaw to our Maths team who has been 
particularly good at creating bespoke lessons, for example we had a  

Metallica Maths lesson one day. 
 
We have continued to enjoy our gardening club on Wednesday  
afternoons. Our seeds have now flourished into young plants which are 
now braving the elements (and the rabbits!) on the sensory field. Our  
water butt has collected a great deal of rainwater and students have 
been given the responsibility of watering the plants. By the end of this 
term we should have a yield of potatoes, raspberries, peas, beans and 
flowers. We are big on being environmentally aware and have used 
some old sieves to make hanging baskets.  
 

If anyone has any spare gardening equipment, seeds, plants or any other garden related items 
these would be more than gratefully received.  
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Welcome to our new form Attenborough! 

 

Our expedition plans are afoot and we hope to scale the difficult north western approach of  
Attenborough. Extra Sherpa’ will be needed to carry the large amount of bread and the industrial 
toaster. We hope to reach the summit of Attenborough in late July just in time for the  
summer holidays! 
 

On a more serious note we do know who Sir David Attenborough is and our form was named  
after a long debate which was concluded by a majority vote.  We have settled in very well now 
and we are all are contributing to healthy conversations and learning during form time. Form  
activities have included watching the news, documentaries, quizzes and making mountains of 
TOAST!!! 
 

Mrs Granville, Mr Fisher and myself all love that every member of our form has an encyclopaedic 
knowledge of their specialist interests which helps drive our form time discussions.  

 

Life skills are animportant part of our education  
and as you can see from the images you will  
soon be able to be assisted at home with those 
every daily chores. 

 

That’s not to say that we have 
been ignoring our academic  
subjects.  All of the form are  
making good progress and are 
keeping me on my toes in  
Mathematics and Science.  

 

We are all looking forward to our half term break  
and then to a productive second summer half term. 

 

Warm regards, 

Mr Shaw 
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Matthews 

There have been some changes in Matthews this term, cutting our size by half to allow for a new form group 
– Attenborough. We have had a great couple of weeks settling into the new smaller groupings, enjoying a bit 
more peace and quiet.  

Everyone has been busy with their own interests and getting involved in new ones too, such as gardening 
and art and design sessions. Life skills sessions have taught our students various important necessities such 
as cleaning, washing, sewing to name a few. 

Lately they have had some excellent opportunities to study the rainfall and conduct some experiments, as 
the rainfall has been so generous over the past few weeks. We are now holding out for some better weather 
as the outdoor exercise equipment is installed and our pupils are excited to get on and get active. 

 

 

 

 

BRANSON  
Branson has moved from S3 to our Science room and students 
have adjusted well to the change. 

There are 5 members of staff supporting in Branson with Mrs 
Hardey taking on the role of Science teacher in the absence of 
Miss White.  Now that we are back to school in full swing,  
students are working towards earning house points. Students 
are rewarded with individual vouchers when reaching a goal of 
500 points.  

 
Our Reaseheath students are still attending and working very 
hard in their different courses. 

This term, in Science, the children have been learning about 
communicable diseases and their treatments.  In English they 
have been practising different writing styles such as texts,  
letters and short notes. In Mathematics they learnt how to solve 
ratios with money and weights. They have also made many 
delicious recipes in Food Tech, which were sent home to be 
enjoyed with the family.  
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This term, Newton pupils have been working very hard  
preparing for external exam qualifications and sitting their mock 
exams, so well done to all students.  

We have welcomed two new pupils to our Newton form, Alfie 
and Josh.  They have been settling in and getting to know other 
pupils and staff. Both have been doing well in finding their way 
round and becoming familiar with their timetables. We are enjoying shar-
ing Alfie’s interest in the Natural World and being able to challenge him at 
morning Bananagrams.   

Ollie is continuing to write fabulous stories and had some great feedback 
from the Director of Education, Matt Tipplin. Well done, Ollie!  We are all 
enjoying reading the latest updates.  

Lara and Grace have done some fantastic cooking this term. Grace made 
Ramen noodles with pork dumplings for her GCSE exam and achieved a 
very good standard. Lara has also produced some mouth-watering pizza 
and sausage rolls for her cooking exam.  

Ethan has been working hard in his Media BTEC.  He has completed  
several of his units and has shown a very good aptitude for practical work. 
Great work Ethan! 

Taylor has been working hard on his ICT course and has been really  
helpful supporting his fellow students. He and Ollie tested out their baking 
skills during the last PSHE day, where they made a very adventurous 
cake. Ethan went for the healthier option and made a very impressive 
omelette. 

Charlotte has come to the end of her two year Equine course at  
Reaseheath where she has learned many new skills and won the rosette 
in a pretty pony competition. Charlotte has participated really well and has 
thoroughly enjoyed her time there. 
 

This has been a very demanding term for all the pupils in Newton as they 
have prepared for external qualifications and are busy getting ready for 
their next steps in life. In Life Skills some of the pupils have been helping 
with the organisation of our end of year Prom and working on some  
fundraising ideas. We will be looking forward to the end of year Prom 
which will be held at The Bank Corner in Alsager.  
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Austen have been very busy this half term. 

In Life Skills Pi have been working hard on an 
Enterprise project to raise money for the Upper 
Secondary Prom. 

Luke has been sanding and varnishing real 
wood coasters. Ellie has been making home-
made dog toys and Alfie has been following 
patterns to make cushions. 

Pi Group will be selling their items at Alsager 
Market on June 9

th
. It would be lovely to see 

you there. 

Callum and Alfie have 
completed their final 
cooking assessments and 
made some spectacular 
dishes for their finals. 

 

BTEC Group have made some delicious Chicken 
Kiev’s , Pizza, Ratatouille  and Fruit Salads. 

All of Austen have now started their Work 
Experience. 

Work experience placements are 

At a small zoo 
Dog Grooming 
ICT support 
A book shop 
Graphic Design 
The school kitchen. 
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NHS Taster Day  
 
Get an insight into what a day working for the NHS would entail! Focusing on ALL 350 Careers that 
the NHS has to offer. Wednesday 2 June 9:45am – 3pm Grab Your Ticket!  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/virtual-taster-day-work-for-the-nhs-tickets-149729678499     
 
HSBC ’Opportunities and Diversity’ information events: 
 
For parents - 2nd June, 6:30pm  
https://hsbc.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_oV7DcvrCQF2--9yZJMZnxg   
For students - 3rd June, 12noon  
https://hsbc.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_HaUWAYbeTOSwwMmqgC2Xxw   
 
University of Chester ‘Taste of University’: 
 
Designed for Year 12 and first-year vocational college students who are considering university.  
Students will attend online lectures and workshops over three days, Tuesday 6th - Thursday 8th 
July that will increase their knowledge of every aspect of the university decision-making and 
application process, and higher education itself. Students can get more information and register 
here https://www1.chester.ac.uk/events/taste-university-2021?list=7402  

Cheshire and Warrington Opportunities: 
 
Visit to find out about local courses, apprenticeships or jobs https://www.candwopportunities.co.uk/  

 
Barclays: 
 
See website for information and details about our latest opportunities. https://barclays.taleo.net/
careersection/9/jobsearch.ftl?lang=en_GB  

 

We will endeavour to provide you with details of events like these as and when they become  
available.   

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/virtual-taster-day-work-for-the-nhs-tickets-149729678499
https://hsbc.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_oV7DcvrCQF2--9yZJMZnxg
https://hsbc.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_HaUWAYbeTOSwwMmqgC2Xxw
https://www1.chester.ac.uk/events/taste-university-2021?list=7402
https://www.candwopportunities.co.uk/
https://barclays.taleo.net/careersection/9/jobsearch.ftl?lang=en_GB
https://barclays.taleo.net/careersection/9/jobsearch.ftl?lang=en_GB

